



Choose the best option to complete each sentence. Circle A, B, or C. (1pt)

1. Minh said that _____
 A. I would try his best. B. he would try his best.
 C. he will try my best. D. I will try my best
2. One of the most outstanding features of Zoom Meeting is _____ rooms which allow small split groups of students to discuss a particular subject.
 A. breakout B. breakthrough C. break-up D. break-in
3. Read the signs and choose the suitable explanation.



What does the sign mean?

- A. Bad students will be punished at school.
 B. Violence is not allowed at school.
 C. Classmates should not talk too much to each other.
 D. Younger students mustn't obey their monitors at school.
4. _____ helps people communicate by thoughts.
 A. Holography B. Telepathy C. Emojis D. Digital
5. Nick: I have been offered to be a president of our school science club.
 - Mi: _____
 A. Great! B. Fine, then what? C. How's everything! D. How tired it is!
6. Some people prefer to send _____ messages rather than text messages because it's quicker and more personal.
 A. spoken B. oral C. voice D. written
7. Before the video conference, you should _____ your webcam to make sure that you are properly framed and well-lit.
 A. focus B. keep C. adjust D. hold
8. While I _____, the phone _____.
 A. was sleeping/ was ringing B. slept/ rang C. were sleeping/ was ringing D. was sleeping/ rang
9. The police used _____ technology to find the criminal.
 A. recognition voice B. voice recognized C. voice recognition D. recognized voice
10. Fingerprint _____ are fixed at the door, so place your finger on one of them before coming in.
 A. scanners B. check C. robot D. recognition
11. He said that he _____ talk to his mother everyday on the Internet the following year.
 A. would B. will C. can D. is able to

Mark the letter A, B, C, or D to indicate the word or phrase that is CLOSEST in meaning to the underlined part in the following questions.

12. My friends and I used to take part in the Green campaign in our town when we were in secondary school.
 A. play B. participate C. organise D. celebrate
13. If I could afford the ticket, I would fly to Africa and take part in the WFF programme.
 A. have no money to buy B. have enough money to buy

C. have enough time to spend

D. have more money to buy

Order the sentences to make complete dialogues, emails and paragraphs.

14. a. Nam: Well, I'm searching for information about some social media platforms. Do you have any suggestions?

b. Lucy: I think Facebook is the most popular for students. My class has a forum on it.

c. Lucy: Hi, Nam. What are you doing?

A. c – b – a

B. c – a – b

C. a – c – b

D. b – a – c

15. a. Tom: I'm doing puzzles. Do you want to join me, Nam?

b. Nam: Hi, Tom! What are you doing?

c. Tom: Wow! I'm crazy about puzzles. They're great!

d. Nam: No, thanks. I don't like doing puzzles.

A. b – a – d – c

B. c – d – a – b

C. b – c – d – a

D. c – b – a – d

16. I felt stressed because of being bullied at school.

a. However, I faced and found ways to solve my problem.

b. They will have effective measures to stop this bad behaviour and punish the bullies.

c. If you are in this situation, I have some advice for you.

d. Although you may be frightened of being bullied more, you should be brave to share with adults such as your parents or teachers.

e. I thought about dropping out of school and running away from being bullied.

Besides, having few friends and lacking confidence may be the reason why you are bullied. Therefore, you should participate in more activities at school and make more friends.

A. e – a – c – d – b

B. a – b – d – c – e

C. b – e – a – c – d

D. c – d – b – e – a

17. Last week, a tornado struck Hue and _____ many homes

A. destroyed

B. destroying

C. destroy

D. destruction

18. By using _____, you can attend a meeting with your 3D image instead of being there in person.

A. holography

B. voice messages

C. social networks

D. emoji

19. There are mainly two _____ of water pollution: man-made and natural.

A. ways

B. causes

C. reasons

D. results

20. The _____ will judge you on your quality and performance.

A. examining

B. examinees

C. examiners

D. examination

21. The education gave him a lasting respect for _____.

A. tradition

B. custom

C. information

D. difference

Mark the letter A, B, C, or D to indicate the word or phrase that is OPPOSITE in meaning to the underlined part in each of the following questions.

22. He is afraid that his eco-house can be destroyed by the terrible weather there.

A. created

B. demolished

C. improved

D. carried

23. It's very handy having a smartwatch to have regular check-ups.

A. comfortable

B. suitable

C. inconvenient

D. hands-on

Mark the letter A, B, C, or D to indicate the underlined word or phrase that needs correcting.

24. She said that social networks are a free space to keep in touch with their family and friends.

A. social

B. are

C. in touch

D. their

25. Mike says that he was working with an amazing robot that day.

- A. says B. with C. amazing D. that day

Read the passage and choose the correct answer A, B, C or D to each of the questions.

Communication technology is making a big difference in our lives, especially for businesses. It makes things work faster and better, and it helps businesses make more money. The 5G wireless network is going to make things even better. It will let us talk to each other and to machines in almost real-time, even if we're in different places. This is because 5G is super fast, has lots of bandwidth, and is really reliable. This means we can do things like have video meetings with people who are far away and control machines from a distance.

5G and IT are also helping us create smart cities all over the world. These cities have lots of devices, like smartphones, cars, and machines, all connected to the network. The amount of information and data being transmitted over the networks will be huge, so we need to ensure that we have good ways of communicating. In the future, there will be three main types of communication: machine to machine, human to machine, and human to human.

26. How is communication technology impacting businesses?
- A. It's making things slower B. It's not affecting businesses at all
C. It's helping businesses work faster and better D. It's reducing business profits
27. What is the 5G wireless network expected to improve?
- A. It will make things slower B. It will reduce business efficiency
C. It will enable real-time communication across distances D. It will make communication less reliable
28. Why is 5G considered super fast and reliable?
- A. It has very limited bandwidth B. It is known to be slow and unstable
C. It has lots of bandwidth and is highly dependable D. It doesn't work well with video meetings
29. What are smart cities equipped with to enhance connectivity?
- A. No devices at all
B. Devices like smartphones, cars, and machines connected to the network
C. Only computers connected to the internet
D. Paper-based communication systems
30. In the future, what are the three main types of communication mentioned in the text?
- A. Machine to tree, machine to cloud, and human to machine
B. Human to robot, human to dog, and machine to machine
C. Machine to machine, human to machine, and human to human
D. Human to cat, human to bird, and machine to cloud

Choose the correct word A, B, C or D for each gap to complete the following passage.

Computers are helpful (1) _____ many ways. First, they are fast. They can work with information even more quickly than a person. Second, computers can work with a lot of information at the same time. Third, they can keep information for a long time. They do not forget things that the common people do. (2) _____, computers are almost always correct. They are not perfect, but they usually do not (3) _____ mistakes. Recently, it is important (4) _____ about computers. There are a number of things to learn. Some companies have classes at work. In addition, most universities offer day and night courses in Computer Science. Another way to learn is from a book, or from a friend. After a few hours of practice, you can (5) _____ with computers. You may not be an expert, but you can have for fun.

31. A. in B. on C. at D. over

32. A. However B. Moreover C. Therefore D. Nevertheless
33. A. do B. make C. have D. take
34. A. know B. knowing C. to know D. knew
35. A. use B. make C. work D. take

Complete the second sentence so that it means the same as the first.

36. "I want to become a member of our school IT club," said Minh.

Minh said _____.

37. "My robot is cleaning the house and cooking at the same time," said the salesman.

The salesman told us _____.

38. "I will go to Hue tomorrow." Tom said

Tom said _____.

Make sentences, using the words and phrases provided. You can add some words or make changes.

39. As soon as/ my sister/ get/ exam's results/, /she/ call/ mymom/ immediately/. /

40. I/ think/ future/ we/ can/ communicate/ via/ hologram/.
_____.